
From: Kathy Ropp <kathy.ropp@myhorrynews.com>
To: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Date: 5/3/2016 9:46:42 AM
Subject: Agricultural bill

I was at a meeting recently where Hugh Weathers was speaking. He said the legislature 
overwhelmingly passed a bill giving farmers some relief from flooding losses. He said he expects the 
Governor to veto the bill. Where does this bill stand now? Has the Governor had an opportunity to 
deal with it yet? Is he right that she plans to veto it? If so, what is her reason?
Thanks for your help,
Kathy Ropp
Editor
Horry Independent newspaper
Conway, SC
(843) 488-7241
kathy.ropp@myhorrynews.com
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